TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT-Public Hearing for Day Park Study Minutes
January 14, 2016, 7:00 p.m.
Community Service Building

Torch Lake Township

Day Park Committee:
Darga, Schoenherr, Graber, Dawson, Healey (not in attendance)
Moderator:

Martel

Audience:

12
The purpose of the meeting was to get public input on recommendations made by the Day Park Committee.

Martel read into the record correspondence received via email and post:

· Fred and Tina Vandervennet, 177 Torch View Drive, Kewadin

Fred was responsible for donation of fire hose to Torch Lake Township (TLT).  They are in support of the recommendations.  However, object to Recommendation #6 regarding length of boat and trailer; they own a boat longer than 26 feet and a trailer with more than three axles.

· Ramesh Telang, 3152 Torch Point Lane, Kewadin

He is in support of recommendations.

· Harold and Arlene Gendelman, 12979 Bay Harbor Club, Kewadin
Stated that they don’t think an increase in fees to $10 will work.  In favor of a permanent buoy system, signage, and on-site enforcement.

· Mike Healey, member of Committee

Noted that alcohol ban at National Cherry Festival did not work, as detected in clean-up efforts at conclusion.

· Rick Randall, 2629 U.S. 31 North, Kewadin

Randall purchased property in 1966 across from Torch Bay Marine.  He is a user of the pier and boat launch in Day Park.  Enjoys diving in lake from pier.  Feels that Committee is made up of members who do not use the park.

· Robert LaChance, 11257 Barnes Rd., Kewadin
Feels that recommendations of the Committee seem reasonable.

· Dennis and Michele Spillane, P.O. Box 713, Eastport

They are property owners on Park’s south boundary.  He had nothing to do with the formation of the committee; has called the sheriff a number of times concerning vandalism to his property.

· Robert and Diane Martin, 4360 Michigan Trail, Kewadin

They have not seen any issues with current rules in place.  With regards to Recommendation #6, they support axle and length of boat restrictions.  They are also in support of having an attendant on duty and restricting the swim area to a roped-off zone.

Committee members reviewed the Recommendations:

Schoenherr stated that the Committee is comprised of both riparian owners and land owners and they have been meeting since September 2015.  The main concern is for safety of users and neighbors and to stop vandalism.  The target is for continuous improvement.
Graber cited the need for visible enforcement between May and Labor Day, with an implementation of surveillance systems, and a ban on alcohol and smoking.

Darga highlighted signage improvements, a need for installation of an immovable buoy system and restricting boat and trailer length.

Dawson reviewed boat/trailer parking and spots being made available on a first-come/first-serve basis, launch fees being increased to $10 for non-residents and an on-going oversight by the Park Committee.

Public commentary:

· Jim King said that his daughter and his three grandchildren under five years of age, use the Park three days per week during the summer, and he and his wife swim and boat there also.  He feels that the surveillance is too much, that alcohol and smoking should be allowed, but pets should not be allowed.
· Janet Fenske lives at the top of the hill from the Park.  She does not see locals as the problem, but rather the transient boaters who use the Park.  She feels that self-governing of actions is more appropriate for the nature of a rustic park and would not like the recommendation of policing.  In agreement with King and would like to keep the park relaxed and mellow.  If the overcrowding is related to boaters, have them move to the park at the north end of Torch Lake.

· Dennis Schneider and his wife are part of the maintenance staff at the Park.  He has heard complaints about enforcement and being under scrutiny.  Feels that most of the issues are brought in by outsiders.

· Ryan Bigelow is Fire Chief of the Torch Lake Township Fire Department.  He uses the boat launch frequently and is in favor of restricting boat length for turnaround purposes and restricting the weight where it affects the condition of the launch.  He is in favor of allowing alcohol.  Also  need to find the right person for enforcement.  Signage for parking is absolutely necessary.

· Deb Comber is an inspector for the State of Michigan Liquor Control Commission.  She has seen little alcohol abuse at the Park.  Cited a need for signage on trash cans prohibiting household trash from being dumped.  She has no problem with allowing pets and mentioned the use of pet waste bags provided in the Park.
· Terry MacKay asked about the $5 launch fee and what it amounts to per year.  Martel commented that it was approximately $1500/year.  She has not noticed out of control behavior and said that the Park is always clean.  Suggested having access only during daylight hours with installation of a gate restricting access at other times.

· Rick Randall cited need for parking signage.  Also noted that there is no sign on pier regarding jumping, diving etc.  He has never seen anybody hurt and that all kinds and all ages of people jump off the pier.  Cautioned Committee to be careful about regulation and enforcing.

· Kathy Windiate, Township Clerk, said that someone needs to be the “parent”, in this case Torch Lake Township.  Keep in mind safety, the capacity of the park itself, visible enforcement presence and signage for parking.  The intention of the Park was for TLT residents to have access to the Lake.  Surveillance may not be necessary.  Buoys are required.

Darga thanked everyone for attending and providing input to the Committee.  Commentary will be included in recommendations to the TLT Board.  Schoenherr feels there is an obligation to be proactive about behavior problems and to recognize there is a fine line between allowing and enforcement.

Martel concluded the meeting by saying that the recommendations from the Committee and public input will be presented to the Board in either January or February.

Meeting adjourned at 8:23.
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